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Richard Pavey
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David Nicholson
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Just4Safety

Apologies for absence

Greg Buckley, Chris Pike, Mark Curry, Gary Hewitt, Stephen King, Russell Mees, Harry Staff, Gill Wiseman, Paul Durkin.
Welcome to members and visitors
The Chairman welcomed members and visitors to the November meeting of Kent Health and Safety Group.
Behavioural safety in the workplace
The Chairman introduced Dan Terry of HASTAM.

Dan began the presentation by explaining that HASTAM have run ‘working and behaving safely’ training courses in this country, and from Calgary in Canada to Albania.  He also spoke of the HASTAM Cultural change course; the course outline is attached to these minutes.
He then went on to introduce Darren who had worked in the paper industry for 25 years.  Darren explained that one morning whilst he was at work, a colleague had an accident and his arm was severed above the elbow.  This was due to a miscommunication leading to the machinery being restarted following a blockage whilst the colleague’s arm was still in the machinery.  Darren stemmed the flow of blood and remained with his colleague until the air ambulance took him and his arm to hospital, where the arm was re-attached.  He said that the accident had given him a heightened awareness of safety.
The next speaker to be introduced was Paul Mahoney, to whom the accident had happened.  He spoke of the accident, of how it had happened, of his thoughts throughout, of his awareness of Darren and the bond that formed between them.  He spoke of the people involved in caring for him, from his colleagues who got his arm out of the machinery, ambulance crew, police who went to a local supermarket for ice to pack around the arm, the crew of the air ambulance through to the hospital staff.
Why did the accident happen?

· Poor operating procedures – management knew that the machine kept blocking and how the blockages were cleared, but had done nothing;

· Complacency;

· Poor communication.

In answer to a question, Paul explained that he had put his arm in the machinery to clear the blockage because he was conscientious and wanted to get the machinery working again as quickly as possible.
The system for clearing blockages was changed after Paul’s accident and is now as safe as it can be.

The company was prosecuted over the accident.

When the company was sold the machine, they were told that it would never block.  What should have been done to clear the blockage would have taken hours.

Paul was asked if he blames anyone for the accident.  He replied that he didn’t because it wouldn’t solve anything.  He couldn’t blame his workmates because he works with them 12 hours a day/night, so they were like a band of brothers.

Colin gave the vote of thanks for a very thought-provoking presentation.

General Business
· Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes of the last meeting were agreed.

· Correspondence
Information from the Safety Groups UK on their ‘It’s in your hands’ initiative had been received.
Mark Curry had attended the latest Safety Groups UK meeting and their minutes are attached to these minutes.

A talk had been offered to the Group on scaffolding.  Further information was available from the Chair to anyone in the construction industry who was interested.

· 
Programme for 2013-14
The Chair reported that the programme is up on the website.

He reminded the Group that Eversheds, who will be speaking at the meeting next June, have asked for a topic of relevance for the meeting.  Ideas should be passed to the Chair.

· Website
Members were asked to look at the website.
· 
Membership Drive
It was reported that A6 flyers were now available and members were asked to take some for colleagues, libraries, even supermarkets.
· HSE update
Mike Walters had sent an update which included the following points:

· Latest statistics that have been released by the HSE: http://www.hse.gov.uk/statistics/index.htm 
· Consultation on Genetically Modified Organisms: http://www.hse.gov.uk/consult/condocs/cd263.htm; 
· Outcome of construction campaign: http://press.hse.gov.uk/2013/more-than-1100-construction-sites-fail-safety-checks/; 
· Recent prosecution: http://press.hse.gov.uk/2013/packaging-firm-in-court-for-guard-failings/ 
It was also reported that the guidance on working with some chemicals is currently under revision.  The young persons guidance has been revised.

· Update from other organisations
The next IOSH meeting will take place on Tuesday 12 November when the topic will be ‘working at height’.
· Help! / Learning experiences
Barry Evans reported that an elderly gentleman fell at a civic amenity site following a black out.  The first person to reach him was the site supervisor, who then became so busy trying to deal with the casualty that he couldn’t deal with the running of the site.  He became so traumatised, that no reporting of the incident was done.
Another case that was reported to the Group was of the driver of a loader for whom a risk assessment was requested.  He alleged that he suffered from an addiction, which HR decided was a Health & Safety issue.  He was addicted to X-box and was on-line until 5 or 6 am.

· Accidents and dangerous occurrences

There were none reported.
Ratify role of president
The Chair explained the background to the emails which had been sent out over the preceding couple of days regarding the role of president of KHSG.  He said that the Executive have a candidate who is willing to stand, however it had been agreed that the role needed to be revised to make it more of an honorary role.

A vote was taken on the revision to the role of president.  Once added to those who had voted by email because they were unable to attend, the total voting in favour was 22.  This means that the vote was carried and the change has been ratified.  The role of president now reads as follows:
President

This is an Honorary role. As such the President shall:-

•
 represent the group on occasions when invited to attend any formal or official engagements or functions on behalf of the group;
•
 use his or her professional knowledge and expertise to bring wise counsel to the group;
•
 provide impartial advice in any internal disputes or where the group’s bona fides is questioned recognising that in certain circumstances that may not be possible due to possible conflict(s) of interest.
The Chair was pleased to report that the President of KHSG will be Mike Walters
Any other business
David Nicholson told members that there is a vacancy for a 12 month contract for a Health & Safety Officer at KCC.  He has the details if anybody is interested.
Next meeting
The next meeting will take place on 5 December 2013 when Louise Perryman of Elmstone Systems Limited will give a presentation on Collecting & analysing health and safety data.
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